

TEI Technical Council

Teleconference, 2022-08-12 15:00Z

7am PDT / 10am EDT / 4pm CEST

Meet:

- Zoom:
<https://us06web.zoom.us/j/87303908913?pwd=ZlFWMmtxNTZpbytpTXBMLytzaW5xUT09>
- Code: TEI
- Login: dispecs@uni-graz.at | \$Dispecs2021

Present:

- Syd Bauman (SB)
- Elisa Beshero-Bondar (EBB)
- Hugh Cayless (HC)
- Janelle Jenstad (JJ)
- Martina Scholger (MS)
- Sabine Seifert (SS)
- Peter Stadler (PS)
- Raff Viglianti (RV)

Apologies/Not Present:

- Helena Bermúdez Sabel (HBS)
- Elli Bleeker (EB)
- Magdalena Turska (MT)

Note: ticket triage table is near the end of this document.

Started: 15:05Z Ended: 16:39Z

Meeting minutes July:

<https://docs.google.com/document/d/1-c5WIAIm8mzTpbiophrggdzK8SCkWj6JaSJJvI45cpc/e/dit>

Agenda:

- TEI Conference

- F2F meeting in Newcastle
 - September 11–13 (Sun–Tue).
 - Agenda F2F meeting
 - https://docs.google.com/document/d/10DkA_AzrT_GoPNOkM6MPI0JABtvYHhkeLu-ns93v22Q/edit#
 - Travel + Accommodation
 - https://docs.google.com/document/d/1qIYcoDRwhbE5QsH7Jc4m_bZpmnlyYnNOHMtaHDkgdV4/edit#
 - Discussion: We should be masking and testing during the meetings
 -
- Joint Board/Council meeting
 - Monday afternoon at 17:30, dinner afterwards
- Board meeting
 - Thursday after the ABM (relevant for MS and HC)
- Related topic: concern over mailing list continuity
 - Revisit infrastructure group discussions of this
 - SB volunteers to assist with this.
- Next release
 - Mid-Oct. Tues. October 25
 - Hard freeze: Thurs. October 20 (i.e. release branches are created and only to be touched by the release techs)
 - "Heightened Awareness Period" aka "Refrigeration": include special attention to PRs for the release – the yellow light at a traffic light.
 - Decide on version number
 - If CMC is included, major number needs to be incremented (from 4.y.z to 5.y.z, because it is a new chapter)
 - <gender> element and nested <ab> probably not enough to justify a major number increase
 - Next release will be 4.5.0 unless CMC makes it in, in which case it has to be 5.0
 - Release techs will be SS, PS, & MS. (Making this an all-European effort.)
- New <gender> element
 - **Action on SB, HC, MS:** Review PR [2299](#) by 2022-06-24
 - Ready to merge into dev?
 - Not quite. EBB needs to make a series of prose updates. SB assigned to merge the PR when ready.
- Discussion of nested <ab> elements
 - **Action** on HC and EBB to update the prose **by** mid-July.
 - **Action** on HC, SB, or EBB after prose updated: make PR for [the branch](#).
 - First example in 3.1 should be revised. Find a better sense-making paragraph.
 - Second example in 3.1 isn't a correct use of head.
 - Modify phrasing in paragraph: "Since paragraphs are usually explicitly marked in Western texts...": this is too broad; doesn't apply to pre-print documents

- <p>:<ab>::<s>:<seg>, except that <s> can take @type
- JJ notes that it would be useful to have @type on <p> for processing into HTML and using classes in stylesheets. We already talk about introductory, body, and concluding paragraphs in our biz.
- Decision that <ab> is a chunk
- HC and EBB will continue working on this and we'll review revisions at F2F
- JJ is willing to Zoom in for any issue but is particularly interested in being there for the <ab> and <gender> issues.
- Report on CMC
 - Content (SB)
 - Jenkins build problem (PS): <https://github.com/TEIC/Stylesheets/issues/565>
- Report on ATOP (SB)
 - Hoping to have some code to demonstrate in Newcastle

AOB

Issues from the October 2021 meeting

Issues from the October meeting discussed by group B (European Group: MS, PS, MT, HBS) but on which no final decision was by the plenary.

#2136	B	Use PureODD inside attribute lists	<p>subgroup recommends to deprecate @org on <attList> and use schematron rules instead. A few elements use <attList org=""> at the moment, e.g. <relation>. These would have to be re-written.</p> <p>-----</p> <p>There is no comment on the ticket to this effect, so I (SB) am commenting here. I think this [using Schematron instead] is a terrible idea. One can express this (alternation of attributes) in RELAX NG, XML Schema, and even in ODD (except that it does not work in classes). There is no reason it should not remain expressible in ODD.</p>
-------	---	--	--

Guidelines issues from SVF2F meeting in April

Group A: (HC), EBB, JJ, SB, RV

Group B: PS, HBS, MS, SS, EB

No.	Group	Title	Comment
#2137	B	bookmark links in examples pages have no mouse-over text	<p>E subgroup proposes to 1) add @rel="bookmark" and @aria-label on HTML output <a>. Consider opening a new issue for citation recommendation (issue with this is which link should be in the citation recommendation, the current release or stable link to the Vault).</p> <p>MT: Discuss issues arising from the request to offer citation buttons / bookmarks: tension between human readable and significant citation, e.g. TEI Guidelines, Reference for element 'abbr', Example 3 vs using a generated example id, direct bookmark link; latest vs fixed version (permalink)</p>
#2138	B	Bookmark links from non-English examples don't link to bibliography	<p>HBS thinks that this is actually the same problem as #2106 E subgroup closed as duplicate</p> <p>Closed</p>
#2139	A	Another example for langKnown	see PR
#2140	B	Example needed to model attList for delimiting alternative groupings of attributes	<p>E subgroup thinks this is great and should be added to the Guidelines after the Stylesheets have been prepared to support both the HTML output and the overriding of @type & @subtype as mentioned on the ticket. For the HTML output there's already a ticket but for the overriding we need one.</p>
#2144	B	wrong attribution for example	<p>E subgroup proposes (1) to change the whitespace to a hyphen; and (2) to add the same example with @ref instead of @key plus URL as value.</p>
#2190		Should we revise datatypes related to sex and gender?	<p>This is related to issue #2189: Create a gender element which is yellow and green</p>

#2209	A	description of <listRef> mildly misleading	NA subgroup assigns EBB to re-word the <remarks> then make PR. (1st sentence to set the conditions, next sentence(s) to list the constraints.)
#2213		att.dataable.custom is under-documented in the Guidelines	This issue will be discussed on Saturday in the full Council session

Ticket Triage, minute review, and P5 update assignment table

Month	ticket triage	minute review/assist	update P5 subset
August 2022	HBS	JJ	SB
September 2022	SB	HC	RV
October 2022	EBB	SB	EB (with SB on standby)
November 2022	HC	SB	
December 2022	RV	EB	